
 

 

 

Resignation of a Member of the Supervisory Board of BNP Paribas 
Bank Polska S.A. 

 

 

current report no. 31/2021 

date: 2 June 2021 

 

The Management Board of BNP Paribas Bank Polska S.A. (the “Bank”) hereby informs that today 

the Bank received resignation of Mr. Józef Wancer from the function of the Member of the  

Supervisory Board and Chairman of the Bank’s Supervisory Board, effective as of 30 June 2021.  

The reason of Mr. Józef Wancer resignation is intention to limit his professional activity. 

 

Mr. Józef Wancer has been associated with the Bank since September 2013, when he assumed 

the position of the President of the Management Board of Bank BGŻ, then owned by the Dutch 

Rabobank. During this period, Rabobank conducted the process of selling the majority stake. 

Then the Management Board of the Bank, chaired by Mr. Józef Wancer, prepared the process of 

merging with Rabobank Polska and BNP Paribas. Mr. Józef Wancer managed the Bank until the 

end of August 2015, and in September 2015 he took the position of the Chairman of the 

Supervisory Board of BNP Paribas Bank Polska.   

 

The Management Board and Supervisory Board of the Bank would like to express their 

appreciation to Mr. Józef Wancer for his contribution to the transformation and development of 

BNP Paribas Bank Polska and the strengthening of its market position. At the same time, the 

Management Board informs that Mr. Józef Wancer will continue to cooperate with the Bank in 

an advisory and mentoring role. 

The new Chairman of the Bank's Supervisory Board will be elected at the meeting on 17 June. 

 

 

Legal basis 

§5 point 4 and §9 of the Ordinance of the Minister of Finance dated March 29, 2018 on the current and periodic reports 
disclosed by the securities issuers and on equivalence of information disclosures required by law of non-EU member 
states (Journal of Laws of 2018, item 757). 
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